City of Three Way

Minutes of the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Minutes, July 5, 2022              Approval Date, August 1, 2022
· Prayer





· Pledge to the American Flag

· Call to Order
· Roll Call




Mary Ann Tremblay was absent.  In attendance were





Larry Sanders, Danny Wade, Susan Rogers, and 
Wes Clayton 







· Others Present



3
· Minutes
Mayor Sanders asked for a motion to dispense with the reading of minutes from the budget public hearing and the board meeting on 6/6/2022 and the special called meeting on 6/29/22.  Alderman Wade moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Mayor Sanders seconded the motion – all were in favor, motion passed. 
· Treasurer’s Report


Susan Rogers
· Mayor Sanders announced that the new certified tax rate for the City of Three Way is $0.4155.  The new tax rate was adjusted so that there will not be a tax increase to the property owners in Three Way.  He also mentioned that we should be receiving the second half of the ARPA funds allotted to Three Way in the amount of $250,426.16 in the near future.  This will amount to a total of $500,852.32 in funds received.  
· Communications From The People
· There were no communications from the people.
· Communications From the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
· Mayor Sanders presented the 2nd Reading of Ordinance No. 2022-3 to Change the Competitive Bid Threshold for the City of Three Way, Tennessee from $10,000 to $25,000.  Alderman Wade made a motion to accept Ordinance No. 2022-3 to change the competitive bid threshold from $10,000 to $25,000 for the City of Three Way, Tennessee and Mayor Sanders seconded.  The motion passed with a roll call vote.
· Mayor Sanders presented Resolution No. R2013-C Pine Hill Park Rental Reservation Policy Amendment to include the requirement to furnish liability insurance to the City of Three Way in order to rent the pavilion and/or host a publicly held event in Pine Hill Park.  Alderman Wade made a motion to accept Resolution No. R2013-C in order to require liability insurance to the City of Three Way in order to rent the pavilion and/or host a publicly held event in Pine Hill Park.  Mayor Sanders seconded the motion and the motion passed with a roll call vote.
· Mayor Sanders announced that Frank Kace has been hired to work at Pine Hill Park as a Park & Recreation Assistant.

· Mayor Sanders gave an update on the 2022 Spring Paving Program.  Martin Paving is in the process of repairing two catch basins on Sanders Bluff Road and paving will begin when the catch basins have been repaired.  The paving will start at the entrance to the new Middle Fork Bottoms Recreation Area and will stretch out to Hwy. 45.

· Mayor Sanders gave an update on the Chamberlain Drive Catch Basin Repair.  Martin Paving and Yandell Construction have obtained a copy of the specs from A2H and quotes will be forthcoming.

· Mayor Sanders announced that Madison County has completed a maintenance/utility transfer of the caution lights on U.S. 45/Three Way Lane/Mason Rd. to the City of Three Way.  Mayor Sanders is in discussion with Gibson Electric to contract maintenance of the caution lights through them.
· Mayor Sanders said he has been looking at different types of flashing speed signs to install at entrances to Turner Loop and Ashberry Farms.  A solar panel sign with flashing lights around it will cost around $1,200.  He said a solar sign where the speed limit flashes will cost around $3,600.  Alderman Wade said spending the extra dollars to purchase a sign where the speed limit flashes may be the most effective option.  Mayor Sanders will continue to research signs and pricing.  
· Mayor Sanders reported that he has been in discussion with the State Coordinator for Parks & Recreation as well as the engineering firm of Kimley Horn Engineering in regard to possible grants available to assist the City with the cost of expanding Pine Hill Park.  Kimley Horn Engineering is the firm that helped with the Middle Fork Bottoms Recreation Area.  Mayor Sanders will continue discussions and explore options.
· Mayor Sanders announced that Cowart Reese Sargent will begin their preliminary financial FY 2021 – 2022 audit the week of July 18, 2022.

· Adjourn
· Mayor Sanders motioned to adjourn the meeting; Alderman Wade did second. All were in favor, motion did carry.
· Next meeting held          
· Monday, August 1
Minutes recorded by Susan Rogers
